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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        June 13, 2019
President:

Phillip Colborn
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Phillip Colborn
	Intermountain Gas
	220-6587
	phillip.colborn@intgas.com

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Luke Jolley
	Harper-Leavitt Engineering
	785-2977
	lukej@hleinc.com

	David Romrell
	Bingham County
	782-3172
	dromrell@co.bingham.id.us

	Matthew Pallante
	Idaho Power
	236-7749
	mpallante@idahopower.com

	Vaughn Key
	City of Blackfoot
	785-8620
	vaughn@cityofblackfoot.org

	Melodie Halstead
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	239-3370
	melodie.halstead@itd.idaho.gov

	Chad Muntean
	Intermountain Gas
	982-0373
	chad.muntean@intgas.com

	Jacob Shuler
	Direct Communications
	241-8132
	jacobs@directcom.com

	Heinz Schreier
	Cable One
	589-2401
	heinz.schreier@cableone.biz


· Phillip Colborn, called the meeting to order.
· The minutes from the May 9, 2019 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:

· City of Blackfoot – Vaughn Key said the Parkway project is getting close to being completed.  It should be paved in another couple of weeks.
· Intermountain Gas – Phillip Colborn stated work has been completed on Frontage Road, Parkway Drive and Jensen’s Grove.  They are working on final inspections and clean up.
· Idaho Power –
 Nothing new to report.  Matthew Pallante will get a check in for Idaho Power’s membership dues.
· Cable One – Heinz reported they are mostly doing maintenance items.

· County Road & Bridge – Troy Lenhart remarked that the only project he has knowledge of is the new sewer line being put in from Snake River High School to Riverside.  It doesn’t involve the County Road & Bridge Department.  The project appears to be getting close to being finished.
· Direct Communications – Matt Pallante stated they are trying to finish up the main line project going down highway 91 coming from Firth.  He said they have 56 road crossings and roughly 7,000 feet of boring through town from Wooten Way down Airport Road toward the jail.
· ITD Projects – Melodie Halstead presented the current Idaho Transportation Department’s Monthly Project Report.  (See attachment.)

Financial Report:
Current Business Checking Balance as of 5/31/19 – $505.23.

To date, dues have been collected from the following for 2019:

· Atomic City
· Bingham County
· City of Blackfoot

· Dig Line Inc
· Idaho Transportation Department 

· Intermountain Gas

· Harper-Leavitt Engineering

· Direct Communications

If you have not paid the membership dues for 2019, please remit $25.00 at your earliest convenience.
Subdivision Review:  David Romrell presented two new subdivisions to the coalition. (Attachment to these minutes.)  Wildflower Meadows Division No. 4 is a 20 lot subdivision located east of the Groveland Townsite.  The other one is the 2nd amended Freeway Park subdivision at the Rose interchange.  The Freeway Park subdivision is being re-platted similar to the original.
New Business:
· County Projects – Troy Lenhart reported there aren’t any new Road and Bridge projects under way at this time.

· Intermountain Gas – The HPSS removal project going down 100 North (Tanner Lane) and 200 East should be done soon.  Phillip is going to try to do a betterment project on Mitchell Lane. Instead of putting in an HPSS he wants to extend the 4 inch down Mitchell Lane so next year they won’t have to tear up the road again.
· Old Snake River Bridge – The replacement of the old Snake River Bridge is about 5 years out.  Funding will hopefully be available by 2024 for the project. 
· City of Blackfoot – Vaughn informed that phase two of the treatment plant will begin soon.  It will require a bore under the interstate for sewer right next to the one that was done last year for water.  
· Other Items from the Coalition – Phillip got a new quote for the Bingham County Shop being planned.  Once there is a final design then a more accurate quote can be generated. There is gas within approximately 2,100 feet of the planned shop. The best place for the meter would be the southeast corner. They recommend putting it a distance away from commercial buildings.
There are a couple of joint trenches planned in Bingham County.  One is at LNR West subdivision.
Phillip picked up some statistics at a recent meeting he attended.  Approximately 25 percent of the cost of building a new house goes to regulation costs.  It is estimated that in Bonneville County by 2024 the population will be around 200,000 people.  There are approximately 150 new meter locations being marked every month.  The average time the homes are on the market for sale is 30 days.  Bingham County is above the national average of home median cost and growth.  The average median cost of homes in southeast Idaho is $210,000 right now.  
USIC is a new company coming in to help do utility locates.  Melodie from ITD said a representative from the company came and did a presentation at Bannock County’s UCC meeting yesterday and they have developed an app which could be very beneficial.  Their main goal is to help with damage prevention.
Intermountain Gas is really pushing for energy efficient appliances to be installed in all homes. If anyone needs a furnace, or water heater replaced there is a $350 rebate offered.

The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on July 11, 2019, at the Bingham County Road and Bridge Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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